
Grand Junction, Colorado 
May 2, 1955 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in regular 
adjourned session at 10:00 o'clock A. M. Councilmen present and answering at roll call 
were: Severson, Harper, Colescott, Lowe. Councilmen absent: McCormick, Wright and 
President Walt. City Manager Toyne and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. City 
Attorney Groves was absent. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Harper 
that Councilman Lowe act as President Pro-tem of the Council for this meeting. Motion 
carried and Councilman Lowe took the Chair and presided at the meeting. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Severson and seconded by Councilman Harper 
that the minutes of the regular meeting held April 20th be approved as written. Motion 
carried. 
 
 Councilman Harper stated that he wished to personally thank Councilman 
Severson for the fine job he had done as a Councilman. He thanked him also on behalf 
of the Council for a very efficient job and stated that Mr. Severson had worked very 
hard and served the City well. President Pro-Tem Lowe stated that the Council would 
miss Mr. Severson very much. Councilman Severson stated that he had enjoyed his 
work on the Council, with all the officials, City Manager Toyne and City Clerk Tomlinson 
and all the others. 
 
 The minutes of this meeting were then read, and upon motion of Councilman 
Colescott and seconded by Councilman Severson were approved as read. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Severson and seconded by Councilman Harper 
that the meeting adjourn sine die. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


